
EPAG Minutes 

April 30, 2020 

Zoom Meeting 3:00 - 4:30 

Present: Louisa Bradtmiller, Eric Carter (Chair), Terri Fishel, Arjun Guneratne, James Heyman, 

Joanna Inglot, Mark Mazullo, Ann Minnick, Ernesto Ortiz-Diaz, Paul Overvoorde, Timothy Traffie 

 

1.  Approval of Minutes of April 23, 2020 - approved. 
2. Request from Terri Fishel - approved to have Angi Faiks join EPAG now to be present for 

fall planning conversations.. 
3. Discuss Fall 2020 Planning Scenarios - Eric prepared a brief presentation to try and 

synthesize some of the issues.  Looking at negative impacts on faculty and curriculum 
based on different scenarios and variables.  Lowest cost alternative for three various 
proposals.  Assume worst case scenario for next year, we need flexibility and adaptability. 
Feedback has been that students are averse to taking four classes online.  Reduce to one or 
two classes online and reduce the time to less than 14 weeks.  Block plan versus semester. 
Do this for both semesters.  Whole year.  Block plan is most radical.  Only one course, and it 
is only 3 ½ weeks.  Biggest disadvantage - steep learning curve for all faculty.  Talked about 
languages and studio arts.  Trimester system offers a lot of flexibility without sacrificing the 
whole year.  Trimester would be a year commitment.  With block plan could do one 
semester in block plan and then go back to regular semester.  There was a certain amount 
of advocacy for planning for whole year.  Minimize the amount of stress by minimizing 
courses on Zoom. Disadvantage would be the cycle of study abroad.   Trimester would give 
us a good start, a confidence, and potential to finish the semester, good for moral.  Need to 
think about how to get content into fewer weeks.  All classes will have to be hybrid for 
students who don’t want to return to campus.  Beloit is doing two half semester plan.    Pros 
and Cons of split semester - pros easier to adapt our current semester program to a split 
semester.  Proposal to start in early August, end by Thanksgiving.  Registration is done on 
the semester basis.  Discussed how to split 4 courses into two per block.  One semester 
divided into two by two.  This offers more flexibility.  Two quarters in the fall seems to be 
the preferred option. 
 
If we start online in the fall, this would be financially the most difficult.  Retention is going 
to be a major challenge.  If we went to a January start, we would offer a suite of online 
courses for students in the fall.  Question about late start and having students doing 
summer research, maybe have them on campus in the fall. It would be a tough situation if 
we started late and did Jan. to August, and start in September, it would be too hard.   If we 
go online, we would have to cut our tuition.  We would have a number of students choose to 
not enroll.  Not a lot gained by waiting until January.  If we can get any in person time, even 
if it is 6 weeks, we should do it.  One of the advantages of this semester was having had 
time to establish relationships with the students.  Plan to not come back after Thanksgiving. 
Have online exams.  Another option is to have last two weeks online.  It is 6 hours of class 
time.  Finish before Thanksgiving, do 6 hours online after Thanksgiving, and plan for a 
longer break in January and start at end of February and push into summer.  If we do a long 
break, we would need to plan for some online options to use their time.  

https://docs.google.com/document/d/1zz9GGsuhNYrYgS4c3Tc9u73n03QIMHRCYYI3m_hI594/edit


 
Eric did a recap of the overall discussion.  Eric will write up a summary of pros and cons of 
different scenarios.  Delayed start would be to have time to get international students back. 
September 15th start or October 1 would we retain all the benefits of a regular semester 
and have exams after break in January.  Four mini semesters, 7 weeks long was proposed - 
start late, end at Thanksgiving - four quarters.  Three quarters next year.  Combined half 
semester and trimester models.  
 
Proposed that if we do two/two, there be a small group to figure out if we need to have 
student re-register.  Timothy will take a look.  Look at 7 week plan.  
 
MacWeekly article asking about student input in scenario planning.  Paul is meeting with 
reporter.  
 
Future meetings - keep the same time and block out weekly meetings for foreseeable 
future.  We can always cancel.   Same time next week. 
 
Meeting adjourned at 4:41 p.m. 
Submitted by Terri Fishel, Library Director 


